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Introduction

In January 2001, the author was asked by Delta North to carry out an initial desk-based assessment of the North Coast Water Scheme. This scheme consists of a new water main between Hoy in Caithness and Tongue in Sutherland. Between January and August, as the route of the water main was revised and refined, further desk-based assessments were carried out, to identify known archaeological features in the vicinity of the route and locate areas of potential archaeological interest. No walk-over survey was carried out at this stage. This walk-over survey covers the fifth section of the project, where the route is more or less finalized, and is intended to locate archaeological features not previously recorded but visible on the ground within the wayleave of the proposed pipeline, and to assess the potential impact of the project on these and the previously recorded archaeological features.

Method. 

The entire route of the proposed pipeline was walked over by the author on January 29th 2002, covering a corridor at least 20m wide, noting all visible archaeological features. This was carried out in deteriorating snowy conditions.

The Archaeological Sites

No archaeological sites had been previously identified in the desk-based assessment. 
The following sites have been added as a result of the walk-over survey along the revised route. Recommendations and comments are added in italics after the description of each site

Site B1.  Possible Boundary Dyke at NC 7512 6226 The faint traces of a section of dyke running for approximately 50m SSE up the W bank of the stream until it meets the natural boundary of a rock face. The dyke is visible as one course of stones rising to a slight bank (Photo no. 1) and might be interpreted as the edge of a trackway except for the fact that it appears not to continue beyond the rock face.

Site B2.  Peat Tracks at NC 7523 6227, NC 8568 6239, NC 7588 6246, NC 7610 6254 and NC 7779 6368 There are extensive areas of peat cutting on both sides of the road, access to which from the road is gained by this series of cart tracks

All of these tracks will be slightly damaged during the laying of the pipeline, but it is not considered that any mitigating action is necessary.

Site B3.  Standing Stone at NC 7640 6290 A small upright stone, measuring 0.7m high, and 0.3m by 0.15m wide at its base, aligned WNW-ESE. It is located on a small area of untouched ground within a wide area of peat cutting (Photo no. 2)

This stone is located at some distance from the proposed pipeline route, and should be unaffected.

Site B4.  Former Road at NC 7715 6342 At this point the pipeline route follows an overgrown section of the previous route of the road.

No action is considered necessary to protect this feature.

Conclusions

The conclusion of the walk-over survey confirms the conclusion of the desk-based assessment that this section of the pipeline route will not affect any archaeological features, although the presence of the small standing stone, site B3, does suggest that the area is not entirely without archaeological interest

The Photographs

1. Site B1, Possible Boundary Dyke, running from the centre right of the picture to the centre where it curves around the base of the rise.

2. Site B3, Standing Stone, view from east. GPS at base gives scale.
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